

# St. Peter and Paul Knights of Columbus News & Information

Volume 1 Number 2

St. Peter and Paul Council #10052

September, 2017

#### **Grand Knight's Message:**

Brother Knights,

I would like to thank all who have helped pick corn this year. We did not have a bumper harvest but it was still a success. those of you who were not able to physically help thank you for your prayerful support.

Our fall festival is this coming Saturday August 16. Your help is needed in many areas. Please come to help set up Friday evening and help Saturday during the different events going on all day.

Please remember that rosary is offered before each mass on Saturday and Sunday. It would be great to have a strong showing of Knights and their families saying this wonderful prayer to our Lord and our Blessed Mother Mary.

I have started to send out text messages to try and let everyone know when and where your help is needed. If you have not been receiving any texts and would like to be included or removed from the message list, please let me know.

Yours in Christ, James Moore Grand Knight 612-390-0166

<u>We wish Happy Birthday to</u>: Dale Bujak, Thomas Rowland, Allan Larson, Darryl Kukowski, Edward Heidelberger, James Miers

#### **Message from the District Deputy**

This is the 25th year the Knights of Columbus has supported the annual Special Olympics Bowling Tournament. Thousands of Special Olympic athletes will be competing at 7 different bowling venues across the state the weekend of November 9th through the 12th. Brooklyn Part is the nearest location to us so please go to <a href="www.somn.org/kofc">www.somn.org/kofc</a> before September 19th and volunteer. You don't need to know how to bowl, they're already much better bowlers that we are. We just need to you keep the athletes bowling in order or direct them to their next location.

Denny Behm
District Deputy 42
DennyBehm@midco.net

## **Upcoming events:**

September 11th 7:00 pm- Regular meeting-Zimmer Hall
September 16<sup>th</sup> Fall Festival
October 2<sup>nd</sup> 7:00 pm Regular meeting-Zimmer Hall
October 10<sup>th</sup> Clergy Appreciation Dinner-Sauk Rapids
November 1<sup>st</sup> All Saints Day

November 6th 7:00 pm- Regular meeting-Zimmer Hall

## **Message From The Chaplain**

Dear Brother Knights,

I recall a story of a little girl who, when trains were popular transportation, was taking her first train ride with her parents. As night arrived the mother took the little girl, who was clearly quite nervous and put her in the upper bunk of the sleeper. She told the little girl that up there she would be closer to God and God would watch over her. It became very quiet and then the little girl called softly, "Mommy, are you there?" "Yes dear," came the response. A little while later, in a louder voice, the child called out, "Daddy, are you there too?" "Yes dear," was the reply. After this had been repeated several times one of the passengers sharing their sleeper car finally lost his patience and shouted loudly, "Yes, we're all here, your father, your mother, your brother and all your aunts and cousins. Now settle down and go to sleep."

There was a moment of silence and then, in hushed tones a little voice asked, "Mommy, was that God?"

You may be someone who never had any doubts about God's presence in your life. You might be someone who has always felt comfort from God and little doubt about God's hand in your life. If you are one of those people you are one of a few, for most people fear. They fear darkness, they fear the day, they fear people, the law, family, friends, enemies, life and death. You name it! Fear is all around us. So Jesus made it clear to his disciples that he wanted them to have peace and he would leave that peace with them.

The peace Jesus speaks of is not the absence of war or fighting. Peace is doing the will of God on this earth at all times and in all situations and that the reward for that will be the Kingdom of heaven for all eternity. This will bring true contentment and peace in your life.

May God's peace be with you. Fr. Virg

# **Insurance Corner:** Larry Callahan

The Value of Life Insurance for Children As a father, you worry about your children and do everything you can to protect them. You try to raise them right and make sure they are prepared to become adults. But have you ever thought about buying life insurance for your child? When you insure a child, you are protecting his or her future. Did you know that one out of every six adults get rated, postponed, or denied for insurance coverage? If you purchase a policy for your child from the Knights of Columbus with a guaranteed purchase option, it guarantees that more insurance can be purchased for that child at certain set dates, without proving insurability. Unfortunately, as fathers we don't have a crystal ball, and we don't know what the future may have in store for our children's health. But did you know that right now you can purchase a child's policy, in many cases, for less than \$10 a month? I've heard it said that people don't want to "profit" from the death of a child, so they won't purchase coverage on their children. God forbid something tragic happens, those funds can come in handy at a time when finances will be the last thing on a parent's mind. I have never heard a story about someone who regretted buying coverage on their child. Contact me today to discuss the many policy options for child plans, including 10- and 20-Pay life insurance.

Larry Callahan 612-209-9484 larry.callahan@kofc.org